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In attendance tonight: IPP Dominic & Mary Mecklenburg, President 

Roland & Diane Wright, John Hallsten, Brent Seizer & PP Marilee 

Monagan (and not pictured PP Mo & PP Chuck McBride).  The 

young man seated in our picture is a Rotaract student from Sac State 

that popped by and was in our picture but not seated at our table to 

eat.  His name was Kyle. A civil engineering major and he was also 

present for the teeter totter gig at Discovery Park.  

John 

Hallsten and 

Diane Wright 

at the Iron 

Lung Exhibit 

District 5180 Foundation Dinner  
on Saturday,  October 28th. 

President 

Roland Wright 

receiving the 

Club Awards: 

100% EREY 

(Every 

Rotarian, 

Every Year)   

and the 100% Paul Harris Sustaining Member Club Award 

(every member gave at least $100 to the Rotary Foundation 

during the 2016-17 Rotary Year) 
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Club Communications  - Richard Hansen 
rch6242@comcast.net      916-332-7448 

Rotary Club Address 
P.O. Box 6 North Highlands, CA 95660- 0006 

 CALL TO ORDER 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

VISITING ROTARIANS  AND GUESTS 

DONATE TO HELP OUR ROTARY CLUB SUPPORT LOCAL CHARITABLE AND NONPROFIT CAUSES. 

Foothill-Highlands Rotary Club Foundation is a non-profit 501(c)(3)organization.  

EIN 68-0392810,  PayPal  link on Club Website:  http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/ 

CLUB WEBSITE:   www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/     (Club Runner) 

DISTRICT 5180 WEBSITE:  http://rotary5180.com     

R.I. OFFICIAL WEBSITE:   www.rotary.org 

Visiting Rotarian Howard Stagg from the 

Rotary Club of Arden Arcade and our speaker 

Bob Mutchler from the Rotary Club of 

Folsom. 

President Roland Wright called the 

meeting to order at 12:15 p.m. and thanked  

Sam Morgan for serving as today’s official 

greeter. Leading us in the pledge was PP Bob 

Meyer and providing the invocation was 

Gordon Lipp. Richard Hansen served as 

the  note taker. 

World Polio Day October 24th 

PP Marilee Monagan announced that at 

todays meeting we were celebrating World 

Polio Day with our special speaker and 

accepting donations in the jars and checks. 

We received $34 in the banks today and two  

checks – one from Bob Spears for $20 and 

one from Marilee for $100 payable to TRF 

earmarked for Polio Plus. President Roland 

donated $100  to TRF earmarked for Polio 

Plus. 

YTD is $590.66 or 59.06% of this year’s 

goal of $1,000.  

November Board of 

Directors Meeting 
   

The November Board 

Meeting will be held  

on Wednesday, 

Nov. 8th at 5:30 

p.m. at Umpqua 

Bank in Antelope.  
  

Just a reminder:  All members are invited to 

attend. 

EVERGREEN FUNDRAISER 

  

  

  

  

  

  

IPP Dominic Mecklenburg announced we will 

again have our annual Evergreen Fundraiser.  The 

attached green pages (2) are the local items 

delivered to Dominic who will distributed them.  

Items on the frosty white/blue page are the items 

that can be shipped to anyone in the USA.  Along 

with payment, provide the recipient’s name, 

address & a short message to Dominic with each 

order! 

  

Deadline to order: 11/7/17.  For Rotarians in good 

standing, orders can be placed on tab.  Items will 

be delivered in the week immediately following 

Thanksgiving.   

  

See flyers attached for more details.   

mailto:Rch6242@comcast.net
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://rotary5180.com
http://www.rotary.org
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highlands/124638854276606
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND EVENTS 

November is Rotary Foundation Month 
    

CLUB CALENDAR: 

NOV.  6  JOYCELYNN BROWN-HOLLIS, DIRECTOR FOR THE 

SACRAMENTO VETERANS RESOURCE CENTER. 

NOV. 8      BOARD MEETING 

NOV. 13       RYLA PROGRAM  

NOV. 20       NO MEETING OF THANKSGIVING WEEK 

NOV. 27       EVENING MEETING (MOTIVATIONAL SPEAKER) 

 

DISTRICT 5180 CALENDAR:  

DEC. 10 ROTARY DAY AT THE KINGS 

 

MAY 11-13, 2018  

                    DISTRICT CONFERENCE AT HYATT REGENCY HOTEL, 

      SPA  AND CASINO 

 

* FOR THE NEXT FEW MONTHS, BOARD MEETINGS WILL BE 

HELD ON WEDNESDAYS. 

E-Waste4Good Program  
  

Our E-waste Program is going strong with 

monthly pick-ups at Umpqua Bank.  Large 

items are being picked up and stored at 

Hallsten Corp. until a scheduled E-waste pick 

up. IPP Dominic announced that Year to 

Date we have earned $121.91. 

 

Thanks to everyone for your continued support 

of this program. 

We meet Mondays at 12:15 p.m.  

Lions Gate Hotel and Suites  

 McClellan Business Park  

3410 Westover Street 

 North Highlands, CA 95632 

Ink and Toner  Cartridges Mini 

Fundraiser 
 

IPP Dominic is continuing to 

collect spent ink and toner 

cartridges as a mini-fundraiser 

for the club.   
 

Keep a plastic or paper bag by your printer; 

and as you replace the ink or toner cartridge, 

put the old ones in the bag and bring them to 

Rotary.   

DISTRICT NEWS 

2018 District Conference 
The 2018 District Conference will be held at 

the Hyatt Regency Hotel, Spa and 

Casino at Incline Village in Lake Tahoe, 

May 11-13, 2018.   

  

Hotel reservations are available on the 

District Website.  You can register for the 

Conference on the District 5180 website.  The 

link is on the first page. 

  

If you have any questions, call Mo. 

See attached flyer for more details 

  



THE HIGHLANDER                            Page 4                                            10/30/2017 

 

Club members are supporting Women’s 

Empowerment by donating clothing to the 

women they serve.   They need items in good 

condition such as: coats/jackets, dresses, suits, 

pants, tops, skirts, jeans, sweats/activewear  

and accessories, i.e. scarves, knit hats, gloves, 

belts, shoes, etc.   

 

With Fall in the air, our thoughts turn to 

changing around our closets from Summer to 

Winter.  If you have any items you don’t want 

anymore, bring them to our weekly meetings 

and Mo will take them at the end of each 

month to Women’s Empowerment.   

RECOGNITIONS 
Substituting for Fine Master Joe Kaiser, 

President Roland asked if there were any 

Happy Thoughts.  

   

Sam Morgan was happy to be back to Rotary, 

she rang the bell for $100 to the Club and 

bonged the gong for $100 to Rotary 

Foundation. 

 

Gordon Lipp was happy to be here, he rang 

the bell for $100 to the Club.  

 

President Roland forgot his gavel, he spun 

the wheel for a 2, all members paid $1. He also 

gave $100 payable to TRF earmarked for Polio 

Plus for his anniversary. 

  

 

PP Bob Meyer had a birthday and a new hip, 

he bonged the gong for $100 to Rotary 

Foundation. 

  

IPP Dominic Mecklenburg had a 7 year 

Wedding Anniversary and 10 year Club 

Anniversary, he spun the wheel for a $5. 

Advance Notice  

For Our Annual Holiday Party 

 

We have scheduled our Annual Holiday 

Gathering for Monday, December 4th at 

the Lions Gate Hotel and Suites.  Festivities 

will begin with no host cocktails at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Watch for more details in November.   
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The Rotarians and guests gathered at the Lions 

Gate Hotel parking lot at 10:00am and boarded 

the bus. 

Loading the Bus 

Mystery Bus Trip - Saturday October  

Photos by Lee Wiggins, Roland Wright and Dominic Mecklenburg  

President Roland Wright who organized the 

trip explains the what to expect on the trip. 

Dominic Mecklenburg entertains the guests. 

Diane Wright and 

T.J. and  Gail Kay 

Rudy Loeffler and  

John Hallsten 

Tina Marie Katona 

and Bob Spears 

Roland Wright and Dominic Mecklenburg 

handing out the box lunches  

Eleanor Macias and 

Gladys Loeffler  

Bob Macias 

Eddie Wiggins 

Lee Wiggins 

Richard Hansen 

and David Hansen 

Mary 

Mecklenburg 
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After passing though Marysville we guessed 

where we were headed, Oroville. When we 

arrived in Oroville we picked up our guide 

Jana Frazier from the State Department 

of Water Resources  She pointed out some 

of the history of Oroville on the way to the 

Oroville Dam Overlook. 

Touring the Overlook Overlook Tower 

Diane and Roland on 

the Overlook Tower 

Slide show of dam 

Our next stop was the Oroville Fish Hatchery 

(the road to the dam overlook was closed due  

to the spillway construction.   

Mary and Dominic 

at the fish hatchery 

Our guide explaining 

how the  fish 

hatchery works 

Fish going up the 

fish ladder 

Gladys Loeffler pointing 

out the different types of fish 

Fish identity sign Salmon Migration 

Fish Barrier Dam Fish Barrier Dam 

Rotarians and guests at Fish Hatchery, Fish 

Barrier Dam viewing area. 

Fish ladder 

Salmon Migration 

Fish Barrier Dam 
For more Photos go to: 

http://foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
PhotoAlbums/mystery-bus-trip 

http://foothillhighlandsrotary.org/PhotoAlbums/mystery-bus-trip
http://foothillhighlandsrotary.org/PhotoAlbums/mystery-bus-trip
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http://hillenbrandbrewery.com/ 

After leaving Oroville we returned to the 

Sacramento area and headed up to the   

Newcastle area and the Hillenbrand 

Farmhaus Brewery.  

Hillenbrand Farmhaus 

Brewery Logo 

Eddie Wiggins 

Patric Hillenbrand 

and John  Hallsten 

Tasting Room 

 Rotarians and guests 

Dinner catered from Buca di Beppo in Roseville 

Gladys Petting the pig 
Bob Spears singing to the group with  

friend Tina Marie Katona              

T.J. and  Gail Kay 

Mary and Dominic 

Mecklenburg  

Bob Spears 

Bus driver, Roland, 

Mary and Dominic  

Bob Macias and 

John Hallsten 

Eddie and Lee 

Wiggins 

Rudy &  Gladys 

Loeffler  

http://hillenbrandbrewery.com/
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BELL RINGERS, GONG BONGERS 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

 

A Paul Harris Fellow is an individual who 

contributes $1,000 to the Rotary 

International Annual Program Fund or 

other approved programs. Each 

additional $1,000 contribution is 

recognized with a plus and the number. 

Jordan Backhaus   PHF 

Sonja Cameron (GRIF)  PHF 

John Hallsten (GRIF)  PHF+ 5 

Richard Hansen 
(B)(GRIF) 
(GRIF Polo Plus)  

PHF+ 7 

Joe Kaiser (GRIF)  PHF+ 8 

Gordon Lipp (B) PHF+ 4 

Gene Long  PHF+1 

   

Patrick Magnani (GRIF)  PHF+1 

Dr. Steven Martinez   

Maureen McBride (GRIF)  PHF+ 8  

Dominic Mecklen-
burg 

(GRIF)  PHF+ 8  

Bob Meyer (GRIF) PHF+ 5 

Marilee Monagan 
(GRIF)  
(GRIF Polo Plus)  

PHF+ 2 

Sam Morgan (B)(GRIF) PHF+ 6 

Gerred Popejoy  PHF 

Bob Spears (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 3 

David Stone  PHF+ 8 

Lee Wiggins  (B) PHF+ 4 

Roland Wright 
(B)(GRIF) 
(GRIF Polo Plus x2) 

PHF+ 8 

Bell Ringer & Gong Codes: 

(B) = Bell Ringer chi$100 to Club 

(GFHF) = Gonger $100 to Club Foundation 

(GRIF) = Gonger $100 to RI Foundation 

(RIF) = $100 to Rotary Foundation 

 SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 

Dayme Meyer has been 

having gastrointestinal 

issues for several weeks 

and it came to a head on 

Friday the 20th when Bob 

had to take her to the 

Emergency Room.  She was admitted to the 

hospital and had surgery that same day.  .  She 

is home now and accepting phone calls. 

 

PP Mo Mcbride had cataract surgery today, 

we wish her well. 
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ROTARY FOUNDATION BENEFACTORS 

NAME 
 

Backhaus, Jordan  
Hallsten, John 

Hansen, Richard 

Kaiser, Joe 

Lipp, Gordon 

Long, Gene 

Magnani, Patrick  

McBride, Maureen  

Mecklenburg, Dominic 

Meyer, Bob 

Monagan, Marilee 

Morgan, Cheryl (Sam) 

Spears, Robert B. 

Stone, David M. 

Wiggins, Lee N. 

Wright, Roland 

 

A Benefactor is someone who  has 

contributed $1,000 to the Permanent Fund or 

made provisions in their will of at least 

$1,000 benefiting The RI Foundation. 

ANNUAL GIVING/PAUL HARRIS 

SUSTAINING FELLOWS 

  

We continue our goal to have Every 

Rotarian contribute at least $100 to The 

Rotary Foundation and strive to achieve 

the status of 100% Paul Harris Sustaining 

Fellows for the forth year in a row.   

 

For those who donate $100 or more to The 

Rotary Foundation, Marilee will be 

presenting them with a special sticker for 

their badge.   

EREY (Every Rotarian/Every Year) 

Club 

For clubs which achieve a minimum Annual 

Fund contribution of $100 per capita during 

the Rotary year and every dues-paying 

member must personally contribute at least 

$25 to the Annual Fund during the year.  

FOUNDATION NEWS 

END POLIO NOW CAMPAIGN 

  

  

  

  

  

 

EVERYONE 

BRING YOUR POCKET  CHANGE — 

TO AFFECT CHANGE BY ENDING 

POLIO THROUGHOUT THE WORLD.  

 

The END POLIO NOW campaign is once 

again one of Rotary’s top priorities in the 

coming year.  The Bill & Melinda Gates 

Foundation have extended their partnership  

with Rotary during the critical endgame phase 

of the Global Polio Eradication Initiative.  

Thanks to this partnership our contributions 

are matched two for one—$25 becomes $75. 
 

Foundation Chair Marilee Monagan 

announced this year’s goal is to raise $1,000.  

Please save your loose change and deposit it in 

the Change for Change banks on the tables at 

our weekly meetings. We received $34 in the 

banks today and three checks – one from Bob 

Spears for $20, one from Marilee for $100 

and one from President Roland for $100 

payable to TRF earmarked for Polio Plus  
 

YTD is $590.66 or 59.06% of this year’s 

goal.  

 

Recognition at the District 5180 

Foundation Dinner  

PP Bob Spears was recognized  at the dinner  

as a new Benefactor. 
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HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS 

WEEK’S PROGRAM 

PP and Rotary Foundation Chair 

Marilee Monagan introduced our guest 

speaker, Bob Mutchler. Bob is District 

5180 Polio Plus Chair. Bob is originally from 

Pennsylvania. He attended Placer High 

School and studied music technology and 

business at California State University, 

Sacramento. He is the owner of Music by 

Sunset in Folsom, where he does piano 

tuning, refinishing and restoring. He is a 

member of the Rotary Club of Folsom, is 

married to Patty, and has four children and 

four grandchildren. 

He is also known as “Motorcycle Bob” 

because he has ridden to every state capital to 

bring awareness to Polio Plus. Bob has 

written a book about his experiences entitled 

"From Iron Lung to Iron Butt." In addition to 

all of these activities, he also plays in a band! 

 

Bob is a strong supporter of The Rotary 

Foundation.  He is a multiple Paul Harris 

Fellow and Major Donor.  He was awarded 

the District 5180 Service Award in 1988, a 

Special District Recognition for his PolioPlus 

Motorcycle Rides in 1999, the Rotary 

International Meritorious Service Award  in 

1998-99 and the Rotary International 

Regional PolioPlus Service Award in 2002-

03. 

  

Bob contracted polio when he was nine 

months old and spent the first three years of 

his life in and out of hospitals.  He is no 

stranger to the Iron Lung and knows first 

hand how one’s life is altered by the effects of 

this devastating disease.   

  

In 1984, Bob was diagnosed with Post-Polio 

Syndrome. Symptoms include slow 

progressive muscle weakness, fatigue, muscle 

atrophy and joint pain.  He was told he had 

about two productive years left.  Bob decided 

he was going out fighting and embarked on a 

7,000-mile journey in seven days to be an 

advocate for polio awareness. 

  

It wasn’t until 1998 that Bob finally accepted 

the fact that he had polio.  In spite of his 

physical limitations, he was in denial.   

  

In 1985, at the request of the World Health 

Organization, Rotary International embarked 

on the Polio Plus Program and agreed to raise 

$115 million to eradicate polio.  Rotary 

exceeded the goal and raised $240 million.  

Because of the success of the Program, Rotary 

wanted a say in how the money raised was 

spent and we now have two representatives at 

the U.N.   

  

Bob organized a motorcycle ride for the  

D.A.R.E. Program — an acronym for Drug 

Abuse Resistance Education — which is an 

international substance abuse prevention 

program which provides kids with the 

information and skills they need to live drug-

free lives.  He planned a 48 State Capitols Ride 

and formed a committee of Rotarians to help 

with the logistics and changed the focus of the 

ride to Polio Awareness.  He also organized a 

ride across Canada and raised $1 million which 

was matched by the Canadians.   

  

Bob has been riding his motorcycle with the 

sole goal of raising awareness of The Rotary 

Foundation and, more specifically, of PolioPlus 

since 1998. He has been featured on network 

television, talk radio, newspapers, and 

magazines as he expresses the message 

of PolioPlus and The Rotary Foundation. Bob 

continues to be a featured media attraction two 
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or more times every month somewhere around 

the world. 

  

Bob has been a featured speaker in Africa, 

England, Holland, Australia, Canada, and the 

United States.  He has also been a keynote 

speaker at District Conferences and PETS in 

Africa, Canada, and the United States.  

 After many years of prodding, five years ago 

Bob agreed to write a book about his life as a 

Polio survivor.  He co-wrote a book entitled, 

“From Iron Lung to Iron Butt” with 

author Lynda Lahman.  All proceeds from the 

sale of the book go to PolioPlus.  The book sells 

for $20 with $5 going to printing costs and $15 

going to PolioPlus.  With the commitment of the 

Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation, the $15 

becomes $45.   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Bob reviewed the progress being made in the 

war on polio.  

  

In 2000, Bob went to Ghana as part of the Polio 

Eradication Program with 18,000 volunteers 

who immunized eight million children.  During 

this trip, Bob met a crawler who came over to 

him while he was putting two drops of the polio 

As is our usual custom, President Roland 

presented today's speaker with a Rotary gift in 

gratitude for his informative presentation.  
  

Then, President Roland asked us to raise our 

glasses and join him in a toast to Rotary 

Around the World.  The meeting was then 

adjourned. 

  

Bob Mutchler  and President Roland  

vaccine in the mouth of his sister and thanked 

Bob for saving his sister from the fate he has 

endured.  The encounter changed Bob’s life and 

he recommitted himself to continue riding his 

motorcycle to raise awareness of the devastating 

effects of polio and how it is being combated.   

  

Wow, what an inspiring story!     
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You're invited to register for the Rotary 5180 District Conference, May 11-13, 2018 
in Incline. And you can now book your room at the Hyatt Regency Lake Tahoe Resort!  

https://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=751d5bd8-e33a-4959-a175-194f91c8d2a2
https://aws.passkey.com/gt/57964418?gtid=90c445d91740286d781a8e0ded50b168
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E-WASTE RECYCLING IS HERE!  
 

THIS IS A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO GET RID OF SOME UNWANTED CLUTTER AND HELP OUR 

CLUB  RAISE  SOME  MONEY. THEY WILL ACCEPT ANY  PIECE  OF ELECTRONICS INCLUDING TV’S, COMPUTERS, 

APPLIANCES, CORDS, KEYBOARDS, MICE AND EVEN POWER TOOLS. THE HEAVIER THE BETTER (WE GET PAID BY THE 

WEIGHT!)  ANYTHING WITH A CORD IS ACCEPTABLE, AND THEY TAKE THE CORDS TOO. THEY SEPARATE AND RECYCLE 

THE PLASTIC, METAL…EVERYTHING!  IF YOU HAVE ITEMS TO DONATE, GIVE ME A CALL TO COORDINATE THE 

PICKUP.  SOME ITEMS I CAN COLLECT AT OUR WEEKLY MEETINGS TOO!  IF YOU HAVE FRIENDS OR RELATIVES THAT 

HAVE SOME E-WASTE, I CAN ARRANGE FOR A FREE PICKUP FOR THEM TOO! 

THIS IS AN ONGOING PROJECT.  CONTACT DOMINIC FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

You can also call eWaste-4good at  800-317-3112 and tell them proceeds are to go to The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands. 
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Call 800-240-0160 


